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October 7, 2024 
 

 

HIS EMINENCE CARDINAL-ELECT PABLO VIRGILIO S. DAVID 
c/o CBCP Secretariat 

470 General Luna Street 

Intramuros, Manila  
 

 

Your Eminence, 

 
On behalf of the Board of Trustees, Board of Advisers and all the Members of 

Alliance for the Family Foundation Philippines, Inc. (ALFI), we respectfully convey 

our joy at your being elected as Cardinal.  
 

You are truly a Shepherd to your flock, a man of prayer and of great humility. We, in 

ALFI, know that you are a champion not only of the poor but an inspiration to all of 
us who are struggling to defend life and family.  

 

Dear Cardinal-elect David, you have always stood firmly for justice and fairness, and 
have always been ever ready to proclaim and defend the truth of the gospel and the 

Church’s faith. Your happy demeanor and compassionate heart have endeared you 

to us in ALFI and to your flock. Indeed, you are a prince of the Church. 

 
We earnestly pray for God’s continued blessings and protection upon you as 

Cardinal. We also pray that you continue to be a source of inspiration to all of us, as 

well as to all men and women of peace and goodwill throughout our country and the 
world. 

 

 
With our highest regards, 

 

For Alliance for the Family Foundation, Philippines, Inc. 
 

 

                                                              
ROSIE B. LUISTRO                                  ATTY. GIRLIE S. NOCHE                         

      Chairperson                                                    President 
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